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DATA ON NEW SCHOOL BUILDING 
WILL BE AIRED TUESDAY NIGHT

Considerable preliminary work 
in connection with submitting a 
proposal for a new school build
ing in Robert Lee has been done. 
Now the public is invited to at
tend an open meeting next Tues
day night, when various phases 
of the project will be aired.

A. V. Sheppard, school board 
president, says a big turnout is 
hoped for. Everyone is or should 
be interested in good schools 
whether or not they have child
ren of school age. The school 
trustees says it is up to the peo
ple to make it known whether or 
not they favor the project.

The meeting is set for 6:30 
Tuesday night, Nov. 24, and ev
eryone will have an opportunity 
to ask questions and make sug
gestions. Definite information on 
cost and a preliminary sketch of 
the proposed building and other 
pertinent information will be 
brought before the group.

At a session of the school trus
tees Tuesday night of last week 
the firm of Wilson & Patterson 
of Ft. Worth was retained as ar
chitects. They were selected from 
four applicants.

Tuesday night of this week the 
board interviewed bond purchas
ers and the contract went to Gor
don Charlton and Ted Alexander, 
representing Columbian Securi
ties Corp. of Texas, and R. A. 
Underwood 8c Co. They submit
ted the lowest bid of an average 
rate of 3.185 per cent interest.

C. M. Smith, representing the 
First Southwest Company, pair
ed with T. A  Richardson of the 
Robert Lee State Bank in sub
mitting a bid of 3.29 per cent. 
The estimated bond issue for a 
new school biulding is $250,000 
with the bonds to be retired in 21 
years.

Present plans are for the con
struction of a new building to 
include auditorium and class 
rooms, while the present gymna
sium and grade rooms would be 
retained. The original old high 
school building would be aban
doned under the new proposal.

Shriners Attend 
Fall Ceremonial

Robert Lee was well represent
ed at the Shriners Ceremonial in 
Brownwood Friday and Satur
day. Attending the affair with 
their wives were Fred McDonald, 
Jr., C. S. Brown and W. T. Roach, 
while Bruce Clift, Gerald Allen 
and Bob Vaughan were present 
on Saturday.

Bob Edwards and Horace Mur
phy of Silver were among the 
nearly 100 candidates who were 
initiated.

Local Shriners had a promi
nent part in the big parade exhi
biting their Coke County Jack 
Rabbit.

Palmer Leeper returned Mon
day night fom a weekend trip to 
Austin where he visited his son, 
Towner, a law student at the 
University of Texas. Palmer wit
nessed the TCU-Texas football 
game and was a guest Saturday 
night at his fraternity house. 
Mrs. Leeper was unable to ac
company her husband, hence 
Palmer made the trip from San 
Angelo to Austin by air.

NEWS GAL — Johnibeth 
Snead is now a part time news 
reporter for The Observer. She 
says she likes the work.

300 Bales Cotton 
Have Been Ginned

Fred McDonald, Jr. said yes
terday the Robert Lee Gin had 
processed 300 bales of cotton thus 
far, and he estimates not more 
than half the crop has been har
vested.

Cotton pullers remain scarce in 
this locality and as a result the 
gin is only turning out from 5 to 
12 bales dclly.

Cotton is being brought to the 
local gin from Bronte, Blackwell 
^nd out on the Divide toward 
Sterling City.

Mr. and Mrs. R. H. Richards 
motored to Santa Anna Tuesday 
to attend funeral services for the 
former’s uncle, Had McKown. A 
former resident of the Oak Creek 
community east of Bronte, Mc
Kown had resided at Santa Anna 
the past 20 years. He was 69 
years old and died following a 
recent heart attack.

B I R T H S
WALLACE — Mr. and Mrs. J. 

C. Wallace, Jr. (Jewell Blood- 
worth) of Robert Lee are parents 
of a daughter born at 5:10 a. m. 
Nov. 12 at Coke County Memo
rial Hospital. The baby weighed 
7 pounds, 4 ounces and has been 
named Donna Marie. There are 
two other children in the family, 
Marilyn, 5, and Jack Lee, 2 years 
old.

JONES — Mr. and Mrs. Walter 
T. Jones (Esther Allen) of San 
Angelo are parents of their first 
child, a daughter born Nov. 16 
at Clinic-Hospital in San Angelo. 
Arriving at 8:15 p. m. Deborah 
Louise weighed 8 pounds, one 
ounce. Grandparents are Mr. and 
Mrs. R. B. Allen of Silver and 
Mr. and Mrs. Cecil Jones of San 
Angelo.

ROBERTSON —.Mr. and Mrs. 
Clifford Robertson of Odessa are 
parents of a daughter born Nov. 
7. She weighed 7 pounds and 
has been given the name of Ja
net Kay. She has two sisters and 
a brother. A former Robert Lee 
resident, Clifford is a son of the 
late J. B. Robertson. He is em
ployed in the Cities Service dis
trict office in Odessa.

Notes
From The '

Oil Field

Four Projects 
Slated in Coke 
County Fields

Applications have been filed to 
drill two outposts and two step- 
outs to production in Coke Coun
ty fields.

Stanolind Oil and Gas. Co. will 
drill its 4 J. E. Chappell %-mile 
southwest of production on the 
northwest side of the Jameson 
(Strawn) field, 20 miles north
east of Sterling City.

Rotary drilling to 6,400 feet 
will begin when permit is recei
ved.

Location, on a 7,865.85-acre 
tract, is 768 feetYrom the south
east and 2,024 feet from the 
southwest lines of 1-15-SPRR.

WENDKIRK TESTS
Kewanee Oil Co. will drill two 

5,000-foot rotary tests in the 
Wendkirk (Cisco) field, six miles 
southwest of Bronte.

Kewanee 4-B Wend, %-mile 
south and slightly east, is 800 
feet from the northwest and 2,490 
feet from the middle northeast 
line of 1-Thos. Hennessy survey. 
Estimated elevation is 1,807 feet.

Kewanee 1-C Wend, 3/8-<nile 
southwest, is 330 feet from the 
southeast and 4,200 feet from the 
southwest lines of 456-Erdmann 
Girke survey. Drilling, on the 
218.15-acre tract, will begin when 
permit is approved.

A. G. Hill of Abilene has filed 
application to drill his 10 Ralph 
Harris Estate 3/8-mile northeast 
of production in the one-well Ly- 
gay. South (Caddo) field of Coke 
County, 25 miles northwest of 
Robert Lee.

The project will be drilled with 
rotary to 7,000 feet. Operations 
are to begin Nov. 15.

Location, on a 4,275-acre tract, 
is 467 feet from the south and 
2,100 feet from the west lines 
of 11-Winfield Scott survey.

A. Gi Hill 8 Ralph Harris es
tate, the discovery well, was fi- 
naled June 19, 1951, for a daily 
potential of 104 barrels of 41 gra
vity oil, with gas-oil ratio of 954- 
1. The Caddo was topped at 6,740 
feet on elevation of 2,069 feet. 
Production was from between 6,- 
771-75 feet.

FIELD DEPLETED
Allen Guiberson 1 Lassiter, 

lone producer in the San Benito 
field of Coke County, has been 
abandoned as a depleted well.

Located in 308-1A-H&TC, 14 
miles northeast of Robert Lee, 
the well was completed June 30, 
1948 for a daily potential of 222 
barrels of 47 gravity oil, with 
gas-oil ratio of 2238-1. Produc
tion was from between 6,495-528 
feet in the Marble Falls lime. To
tal depth is 6,528 feet. The Mar
ble Falls was topped at 6,133 feet 
on elevation of 2,120 feet.

Mrs. Bonaita Robertson and 
her children have moved in from 
their Friendship farm and are 
occupying the Strickland resi
dence, vacated by H. B. Porter 
and family Waymond Robert
son has operated Mrs. Robert
son’s place the past year.

Season Records
ROBERT LEE STEERS

Robert Lee 6, Bronte 28 
Robert Lee 37, Ira 7 
Robert Lee 19, Abilene Sophs 0 
Robert Lee 6, Hobbs 34 
Robert Lee 18, Loraine 20 
Robert Lee 0, Hermleigh 18 
Robert Lee 12, Coahoma 52 
Robert Lee 6, Trent 32

BRONTE LONGHORNS
Bronte 18, Ira 0 
Bronte 28, Robert Lee 6 
Bronte 0, Ozona 19 
Bronte 0, Coahoma 45 
Bronte 13, Trent 7 
Bronte 14, Hobbs 6 
Bronte 12, Loraine 13 
Bronte 6, Rankin 14 
Bronte 20, Hermleigh 27

SUN 48 MATHERS 
FLOWS 253 BBLS.

Sun No. 48 C. E. Mathers in 
•the Jameson field at Silver has 
been completed for a daily po
tential flow of 253 barrels of oil, 
no water. Gauge was through an 
11-64 inch choke. Production is 
from Strawn sand, the pay sec
tion having been treated with 
6,000 gallons of sand oil. Tub
ing pressure was 1,075 pounds, 
with packer on the casing. Gas
oil ratio 1,510-1.

Empire Drilling Co. had the 
contract and moved to Sun 10 
Victor McCabe in Mitchell Coun
ty, 5 miles north of Silver. It is 
a 1% mile northwest extension 
to Sun’s North Jameson field on 
McCabe and R. S. Anderson pro
perty. L. F. (Tiny) Pettit is the 
Empire tool pusher.

Sun 10 McCabe cemented sur
face casing at 514 feet, and was 
drilling Wednesday morning at 
807 feet.

Sun 8 Central National Bank 
(Blanks Estate) drilled to total 
depth of 6,110 feet and was run
ning 7-inch casing to bottom.

JAMES T. MANCILL

Coach Predicts 
Steers To Win

“We will defeat^Bronte Friday 
night if our boys are all in good 
physical condition,” Coach James 
Mancill predicted this week. Of 
bourse, there is a chance wr 
could have some ineligib’es, hr 
added.

Mancill is serving his first year 
as a coach in Robert Lee. He 
was faced with a small and in 
experienced squad when he took 
over Sept. 1, and seve al fresh 
men arc being used in the s*a_t 
ing lineup.

STEERS BATTLE 
LONGHORNS AT 
BRONTE TONTTE

The 1953 football season comes 
to an end Friday night when Ro- 
bert Lee High School Steers tan
gle with their friendly traditional 
rivals, the Bronte Longhorns. 
The contest will be played * at 
Bronte, with kickoff time at 7:30.

This game is of great impor
tance to Bronte, as a victory will 
give the Longhorns the 7-B Dis
trict championship. They pre
viously defeated Trent, the only 
other member of the 3-school cir
cuit. On the other hand, Robert 
Lee would relish a win over the 
Longhorns to close out in a blaze 
of glory a season that has been 
far from successful.

Bronte licked Robert Lee at 
the start of the season by a score 
of 23 to 6, although that game 
didn’t count in the conference 
standing. But the Steers were 
green and looked much better in 
winning from Ira and the Abi
lene Sophomores.

Bronte failed to win consistent
ly although they knocked off a 
favored Trent club and then de
feated Hobbs. Comparative re
cords give the Longhorns a con
siderable edge over the Steers. 
Each of the Coke County teams 
suffered close defeats from Lo
raine, while Robert Lee made 
two touchdowns against Coaho
ma and the Longhorns were un
able to score on the great Bull
dog eleven.

Four seniors on the Robert Lee 
team are Hollis Lloyd, Bobby 
Walker, Bill Casey and James 
Robertson. Victor Collett, is a 
junior but will not be eligible 
another year. Bobby Walker re
ceived a neck injury after play
ing three games, and his loss was 
a severe blow.

Things were pretty blue in the 
Steer corral this week. Lynn Da
vidson, flashy halfback, was nur
sing an ankle sprain received 
Monday. Other players seemed 
to be in shape.

A big crowd will be on hand 
for the game Friday night and 
the Robert Lee band will parti
cipate in activities during the 
intermission. After the game the 
Steer squad will be served a tur
key dinner at Y-Courts Cafe.

BCD MEETING
The Robert Lee Board of Com

munity Development will hold 
its regular monthly meeting 
Thursday of this week at the 
school cafeteria at 7:30 p. m. 
President Bob Vaughan requests 
a good attendance in order that 
vital civic problems may be 
properly discussed.

HOSPITAL NEWS
Nov. 11 — Jo Clawson admit

ted. Mrs. J. W. McMinn dismiss
ed.

Nov. 12 — Mrs. W. E. Burns 
admitted. ^Daughter born to Mrs. 
J. C. Wallace, Jr.

Nov. 13 — Mrs. C. E. Landis 
admitted. H. C. McMinn d smis- 
sed.

Nov. 14 — Mary Jo Clawron 
dismissed.

Nov. 15 — Mrs. C. E. Leri s 
and Mrs. J. C. Wallace, J.. and 
baby dismissed.

Mov. 17 — Mrs. Lem C >wley 
admitted.
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LETS TAIKUVfSTOCK

TCP SOULDY

Fort Worth—The cattle busi
ness ran into trouble again th4fi 
week. For better than two years 
just about everything seems to 
have hit the cow business that 
could hurt. In the wake of the 
year’s biggest run of cattle to 
market just a couple of weeks 
ago, it was felt that certainly the 
excessive runs were now behind. 
But look at what happened!

Twelve major markets report
ed over 160,000 cattle and over 
32.000 calves last Monday, the 
second biggest run of the year.

Following the frost that nipped 
a lot of Johnson grass and other 
pasture a week earlier, Fort 
Worth had its largest run of the 
year on Monday.

The reports from all markets 
were the same. Weak to 50 cents 
lower, some spots 50 cents to $1 
lower.

Cattle and calf prices were 
saved a w-orse break by the fact 
that demand for stocker and 
feeders was broad on the better 
kinds. Some 997 pound feeder 
steers at Fort Worth cashed at 
$17. Numerous sales of high 
grade yearlings and calves were 
reported in the $15 to $17.50 
bracket to stocker and feeder

' outlets.
There was a steady demand for 

replacement cows. Heifers and 
heifer calves have a hard time 
finding a home, except in a 
packing house.

Good and choice fed steers and 
yearlings drew $17 to $23. Some 
shelly kinds sold from $7 to $9.

Fat cows cleared at $9 to $11.- 
50, and a load of heiferettes 
topped at $13 and averaged 887 
pounds from G. R. Davis, Taylor 
County. Canners and cutters 
drew $6 to $9, with some shelly 
low yielding canners below $6. 
Bulls cashed at $7 to $12.

Good and choice slaughter 
calves bulked at $12.50 to $16 and 
common and medium sorts sold 
from $9 to $12, with culls from 
$7 to $9.

Good and choice stocker and 
feeder calves and yearlings drew 
$13 to $17.50.

Hogs were steady to 50 higher, 
tupping at $20.75 to $21.25. Sows 
were steady to 50 higher at $19.50 
down.

Most sheep and lambs were 
fully steady, some toppy feeders 
sold 50 cents higher. Feeder 
lambs drew $14 to $17.50, the lat-

FOt >  SHOW TOE O U T
MAIL SUBSCRIPTION RATES

GREATLY REDUCED
on the

AMOR 0. CARTER, OhtinuB
L O O K  What You Save 
Ou a Full Year Subscription

•V

]/

e ° * r s . A
K

Send Your Order Direct or 
See Your Home Town Agent

ter a new high for the past few 
months. Wooled fat lambs drew 
$16 to $19, and shorn fat lambs 
from $17.50 down. Lower grade 
lambs drew $8 to $14. Old ewes 
drew $6 to $6.50, with stocker 
ewes $7 to $10. Old wethers sold 
from $7 to $10. Slaughter year
lings sold from $10 to $15.

An unusual feature of the 
trade was some top sheep and 
lambs that came from Louisiana. 
Many people believe that East 
Texas and Louisiana are not a 
desirable ground for sheep rais
ing, but in recent years a number 
of breeders are getting fine re
sults.

One of these is A. H. Kelley, 
Benton, Louisiana, who on Mon
day at Fort Worth topped the 
market in several classes. His 
wooled lambs at 88 pounds top

ped at $19. Some aged wethers 
drew $10. Yearlings sold a $14. 
Kelleyrs sheep and lambs usual
ly top their division when they 
come to Fort Worth.

PINK AND BLUE TEA
A Pink and Blue Tea honoring 

Mrs. Jack Brock was given in 
the home of Mrs. Willis Wayne 
Smith on Saturday, Nov. 14. Fif
ty guests were served coffee and 
>cookies. Table decorations in
cluded pink rosebuds and pink 
and blue candles. Assisting hos
tesses w’ere Mesdames Steward 
Evans, Leslie Copeland, Ell Hat
ley and J. W. Service, Jr.

-4_-------------------- ------
The Baptist Young People’s B. 

T. U. class enjoyed a party at 
the church recreation parlors 
last Friday night.

NEW CHEVROLET OWNERS
Vaughan Chevrolet agency in 

Robert Lee reports sales of the 
following new units during the 
past few weeks:

Passenger cars: Walter S. Mc- 
Gallian, John Gregston, Donald 
Mauldin, Howard Vamadore, 
Paul Isbell, Jeff Blair, Melvin 
Oden, Rabon Martindale, Arlis 
Haynes, L. W. Houtchens, J. R. 
Bilderback, F. M. Glasgow, Char
lie Arnold, Fern Havins, Pallie 
Phelan, Ira A. Bird, Guy Neal.

Pickups: Otis Campbell, W. M. 
Maxwell, Noel Wylie, T. W. Wig- 
inton, Fred Ratliff, J. R. Bilder
back, B. A. Goodman.

Mr. and Mrs. Dave King and 
daughter, Joyce, motored to 
Odessa for a weekend visit with 
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Hall and the 
Phillip Page family.
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Texas Relatives 
May Claim $7,000 
German Estate

San Francisco, Nov. 19—A 
will-o-the-\visp search is under 
way in Texas today for two 
German immigrant brothers and 
their sister who would be quite 
aged if living and, therefore, 
more likely for their children or 
grandchildren who are wanted to 
claim a $7,000 estate of which 
they obviously never heard.

The brothers, if still living, are 
Friedrich Wilhelm Jaeger, 92 
years old; Gustav Ferdinand Jae
ger, 89, and the sister, Mrs. An
na Elizabeth Maria Jaeger Koe
nig. 97. If they are dead, then 
their children would succeed to 
claim, with grandchildren next 
in line.

James W. Smith, probate gene
alogist, 1299 California St., San 
Francisco, who specializes in 
tracing missing relatives to set
tle estates, is directing the hunt, 
but without clues as to in what 
part of Texas members of the 
Jaeger family may now be liv
ing.

“Friedrich Wilhelm Jaeger and 
Gustav Ferdinand Jaeger, and 
Mrs. Koenig were born in Ger
many,” Mr. Smith said, “and em
igrated to this country while in 
their 20’s or 30’s. They are re
ported to have settled some
where in Texas, but information 
as to just where is lacking. Mrs. 
Koenig Was presumably accom
panied by her husband. There 
are also indications that their 
descendants afterward scattered 
over the state. Since the trans
lation of Koenig is “King” there 
is a possibility that the Koenigs 
or their children may have 
changed their name to King to 
Americanize it.

‘The estate in question was 
left by a relative who died with
out descendants and under the 
circumstances it reverts to the 
elder Jaegers or, if they are 
dead, to their descendants.”

Healthy Child 
Requires Well 
Balanced Diet

AUSTIN. TEXAS — In speak
ing about the food requirements 
of a child enjoying maximum 
health, Dr. Geo. W. Cox, State 
Health Officer, emphasized the 
importance of a well rounded 
diet and stated that a healthy 
and well nourished child enjoys 
life because he is physically fit.

Stressing the importance to 
health of an adequate and well 
balanced diet, Dr. Cox stated fur
ther that when a child is in good 
health, his appetite is good, elim
ination regular and sleep is 
sound and untroubled.

“A child’s appearance can us
ually help parents to judge the 
state of his nutrition. A well 
nourished child has good skin co
lor and there is a moderate pad
ding of fat over the bones and 
muscles of the arms, legs and 
body. Muscles are well developed 
and strong. Teeth are good and 
the gums firm and pink,” Dr. Cox 
said.

That finicky appetite or a tired 
feeling after a little exertion in
dicates a possible malnutrition 
and th» child should see the fam- 

*  ily physician. Poor appetite can 
also mean the beginning of an ill
ness and possibly that the child 
does not require as much food as 
he is being urged to eat.

Required as a diet for the pre
school child and those of school 
age, Dr. Cox included milk, Vege
tables, eggs, meat, fish or cheese, 
cereal and bread and added that 
cod liver oil and other vitamin 
preparations are important in

winter and early spring but 
should be prescribed by the fa
mily physician.

HD Council Plans 
Christmas Party

The H o m e  Demonstration 
Council met November 10 in the 
council room of the Agricultural 
building. All clubs were present 
and the agent, Miss Black.

Mrs. C. E. Arrott, council 
chairman, presided. The minutes 
were read and approved.

The Council Christmas Party 
is to be December 12, 1953. The 
following committees were ap
pointed by the council chairman: 

Arrangements and Decoration 
Mrs. O. B. Jacobs 
Mrs. Lowell Roane 
Mrs. Wilson Bryan

Refreshments
Mrs. T. M. Wylie 
Mrs. Douglas Gartman 
Mrs. Nolan Pentecost

Entertainment
Mrs. Taylor Emerson 
Mrs. C. J. Robbins 
Mrs. Crowley Harmon

Purchasing
Mrs. Tom Rives, Jr.
Miss Gladys Waldrop 
Mrs. D. D. Fields 
Council will sponsor a county

wide 4-H Christmas Party on 
December 5.

Mrs. J. F. McCabe, Jr., and son, 
Jeffrey, came from Abilene for 
a week’s visit in the home of her 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. J. C. 
Snead, Jr. Mr. McCabe is at
tending a service station opera
tor’s school in Abilene sponsored 
by Humble Oil & Refining Co.

Three Games to Be 
Aired by Humble

Humble Oil & Refining Com
pany will broadcast three foot
ball games Saturday for fans all 
over Texas. Broadcast time for 
all games will be 1:50 p.m.

The Baylor-SMU game will be 
described from Baylor Stadium, 
Waco, by Kern Tips and Alec 
Chesser. Radio stations carrying 
the game are WACO, Waco; 
KRLD, Dallas; KTRH, Houston; 
KABC, San Antonio; KTBC, 
Austin; KWBU, Corpus Christi; 
KGBS, Harlingen; KGKB, Tyler; 
KOSY, Texarkana; KALT, At
lanta; KPAC, P o r t  Arthur; 
KWFT, Wichita Falls; KWKC, 
Abilene; KBWD, Brownwood; 
KCRS, Midland; KFRO, Long
view; KMHT, Marshall, and 
KGKL, San Angelo.

A play-by-play account of the 
TCU-Rice game will be brought 
from Ft. Worth by Ves Box and 
Eddie Barker over radio stations 
WFAA-WBAP-820, Dallas - Ft. 
Worth; KPRC, Houston; WOAI, 
S an  Antonio; KRIS, Corpus 
Christi; KRGV, Weslaco;KTBB, 
Tyler; KCMC, Texarkana; KTRE 
at Lufkin; KSFA, Nacogdoches; 
KDET, Center; KFDM, Beau
mont; KFDX, Wichita Falls; 
KCBD, Lubbock; KRBC, Abi
lene; KGVL, Greenville; KSST, 
Sulphur Springs; KRRV, Sher
man, and KPLT, Paris.

Action from the Texas Tech - 
University of Houston will be 
described from Rice Stadium, at 
Houston, by John Ferguson and 
Bob Walker. The game will be 
carried over KFYO. Lubbock; 
KGNC, Amarillo; KWEW, Hobbs, 
N. M.; KVOP, Plainview; KXOX,'
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Sweetwater; K E R B ,  Kermit; 
KBST, Big Spring; KPET, La- 
mesa; KLVT, Levelland; KTFY, 
Brownfield and KTHT, Houston.

FUTURE HOMEMAKERS

The Robert Lee F. H. A. met 
Monday night in the Homemak
ing cottage. Members present 
were Bonieta Robertson, La Rue 
Walker, Dorene Harmon, Carol 
Geer, Carolyn Simpson, Virginia 
Jones, *Wanda Walker, Cleta 
Wojtek and our sponsor, Mrs. 
Eastland. Important business 
was transacted.—Cleta Wojtek, 
Reporter.

PERSONALS
Mr. and Mrs. J. S. Walker left 

Saturday for a two weeks’ va
cation at Truth or Consequences, 
N. Mex. They planned to stop 
over night with Frank Mathers’ 

imily near Sierra Blanca.
Mr. and Mrs. W. F. Olsen of 

Odessa were weekend guests in 
the home of their son-in-law and 
daughter, Mr. and Mrs. Raymond 
McCutchen.

Mrs. Bill Allen visited last 
week in the home of her friends, 
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Thorr.oson, 
in Austin.

Visiting here over the Armis
tice holiday in the home of her 
aunt, Mrs. W. J. Cumbie, was 
Mrs. Owen Connerly of San An
gelo.

Hayrick Lodge

No. 696 A.F. & A.M. 
Meets second Tuesday 
night in each month. 
Visiors welcome.

H. S. LEWIS, JR., W. M.
EDDIE GOOD, Secretary
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FOR GENFaRAL

INSURANCE
4

Life, Hospitalisation. Polio, 
Fire, Auto and Bonds

SEE

T. A. Richardson 
or G. C. Allen

At Robert Lee State Bank

Made Right Styled Right * Priced Right

28-A West Beauregard San Angelo, Texas

Here are two points to remember when you buy a carl*..»

of any line in its field!

See  it, d r iv e  it, a n d  y o u 'll k n o w  th at it a lo n e  b rings y o u  a l l  th ese  fea tu res  o f h ig h est-  
priced  ca rs  a t the lo w e st p rices  a n d  w ith  su ch  outstand ing  g a so lin e  e co n o m y !

C h evro le t 's  th rillin g  “ Two T e n "  4-door tedon . 
W ith  3 g reat new series . Chevro let ofterg 
the w idest cho ice of models in  Its f ie ld .

Yes, you get more car for less money in 
Chevrolet!

More beauty, inside and out, with the 
widest choice of body-types and colors in 
its held.

More driving thrills, with either of Chev
rolet’s two great high-compression Valve- 
in-Hcad engines!

More riding smoothness, more road- 
stubility and more safety protection with 
this stronger, heavier, longer lasting car!

More value throughout, when you buy, 
while you drive, when you trade!

Come in; confirm these facts; and you’ll 
choose Chevrolet . . . America’s finest buy, 
America’s most popular car!
Combination o f Powerglide automatic transmis
sion and IIS-H.p. "Blue-Flame" engine available 
on  " Two-Ten ”  and Bel Air models . . . rower 
Steering and E-Z-Eye Plate Class available on all 
models . , . at extra cost.

M O R E  P E O P LE  B U Y  C H E V R O LET S  
T H A N  A N Y  O T H ER  C A R !

VAUGHAN CHEVROLET COMPANY
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LOCAL NEWS
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Childress 

and granddaughter. Billie Earl 
Hester, spent Sunday at Brady 
with the Earl Childress family. 
Earl is recovering from a serious 
back operation which he recently 
underwent in Dallas.

Memories of the past were re
vived Sunday afternoon when 
Frank Dickey, Sr., visited with 
an old friend of his childhood, 
Alf Key. The latter pronounced 
it highly enjoyable.

Mrs. J. S. Gardner left Satur
day for a few days’ visit with 
her son, Winston, and family at 
Kilgore. During her absence 
Mrs. A. J Bilbo is helping in the
post office.%

Mrs. W. B Clift and daughter, 
Mrs. Alan Davis of Ballinger, re
turned Wednesday morning from 
a few days visit with their son 
and brother, Wallace Clift, in 
Houston. They made the trip 
from Ballinger over the Santa 
Fe.

A new Observer subscriber is 
Mrs. Betty Green of Tennyson.

Mrs. W E. Burns is much im
proved after a few days of medi
cal treatment at Coke County 
Memorial Hospital.

A number of Robert Lee young 
folks enjoyed the Homecoming 
festivities at San Angelo College 
Saturday.

Socrates was often referred to 
as the “henpecked philosopher.” 

Kingston was the first capital 
of New’ York State.

Robert Lee Observer
Entered at the post office in 

Robert Lee, Texas, as second 
class matter

A. J. KIRKPATRICK, Publisher

PUBLISHED EVERY FRIDAY
Subscription Rates:

One Year in Advance .....  $2.00
In Coke and Adjoining Counties
Six Months ........................ $1.25
Outside Subscriptions ......  $2.50

Winterize Vonr Car
Freezing Weather Is Here

It’s time to change to lighter grades of crank
case oil and protect your radiator with anti
freeze. We recommend

TEXACO PT
Permanent Type Anti-Freeze

Also Handle Prestone (permanent type) 
And Non-Permanent Brands

SEE US FOR

FIRESTONE
TIRES AND BATTERIES

Morgan k M erry
Texaco Station Robert Î ee, Texas

THE BEST NEWSPAPER BUY 
OF THE YEAR!

SUBSCRIBE TO:

The Abilene Reporter-News
at the

Fall Bargain Offer

£1 SI0.95
$Q Q5

Daily Only f  f

By Mail — Anywhere in West Texas.

More Exclusive Local West Texas 
News, including Sports.

No increase in price over last year.

See Your Home-Town 
Agent and Order Today

..Cook electrically!
with a

" 7 7 )r f f fy -3 0 "

ELECTRIC RANGE

Big Even-H eat 
O ven  goes clear  
across!

„ i* .
Lifetim e  
Pprcejain  finish  
on cabinet and  
oven!

Thera's a Frig idaire  
Range to fit your 
needs and your 
budget. Full slse  
ranges ore ava ilab le
for as little a s  *189”

O n ly  3 0 -inches 
w ide but BIG in 
everyth in g  that 
counts!

And all these other features:
•  Full-width Cooking-Top Lamp 

e Cook-Master Oven Control 

e Automatic Appliance Outlet 

e Waist-high Broiler

e Four Rodiontube Surface Units 

e Electric Time-Signal 

e  New Surface Unit Signal Lights 

e Full-width Storage Drawer

WfestTexas Utilities
Company

v^ere’s new beauty, new de luxe 
features in the world’s biggest 
little range. Built for today’s 
compact kitchens and to bring 
automatic, carefree cooking at a 
sensational price. See the new 
Frigidaire Thrifty-20 Electric 
Ranges today!

it takes 
$42,000,000 
to keep 
her happy!
That’s what we have invested in
plant and equipment to bring
you modem telephone service. And
millions more are needed
yearly for improvement and expansion.

But next month. . .  when the bills roll in . . .  
compare the cost of your telephone with that 
of other day-to-day necessities: food, clothing, shelter.

We think you’ll agree your telephone 
is one of your biggest bargains. . .  
a multi-million dollar giant that serves you, 
daily and faithfully, for only pennies!

General Telephone Company
of the Southwest

A Member of One of the Gnat Telephone 
Si/eti me Serving America.

Your telephone company l i  
part of The General Telephone 
System now aervlng over 3900
commumtiei In 19 stataa . . ,  
and growina fa it.

1 c

f  c

1  c

I z
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MRS. EDDIE PAUL GOOD

BILLIE ROBERTS, EDDIE GOOD 
MARRIED IN CHURCH CEREMONY

The marriage of Miss Billie 
Louise Roberts and Mr. Eddie 
Paul Good, well known Robert 
Lee young couple, took place at 
7 p. m. Tuesday at the Robert 
Lee Baptist Church. The bride is 
the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Lee 
Roberts and the bridegroom is 
the son of Sheriff and Mrs. Paul 
Good. •

The Rev. James C. Shipman, 
pastor of the church, officiated 
with the double ring ceremony. 
The bride was given in marriage 
by her father.

Her wedding dress was of dia
mond white satin and nylon 
tulle. The fitted bodice of dia
gonally tucked satin was topped 
with a winged sleeved bolero. 
The high Johnny collar was also 
diagonally tucked. The floor 
length skirt of nylon tulle over 
net was shirred at the pointed 
waistline.

Her waist length veil of im
ported illusion was attached to 
a half-hat of tucked satin. She 
wore short mitts of net. Her 
jewelry was a single strand of 
pearls, a gift of the bridegroom. 
The bride’s bouquet was a tail
ored white carnation hand bou
quet in a cascade design.

Mrs. Jack C. Snead of Robert 
Lee was matron of honor. She 
wore a dress of emerald green 
velveteen. The bodice was fitted 
and featured a corded boat 
neckline with rhinestone trim. 
The sleeves were very short and 
tightly fitted. The tea length 
skirt was semi-circular. The ma
tron of honor carried a hand 
bouquet of yellow pompoms in a 
cascade design.

Fred Parker of Stephenville, 
brother-in-law of the bride
groom, was best -man. Ushers]

were Kenneth Lackey and Bill 
C. Baker, a cousin of the bride
groom.

The altar was decorated with 
baskets of yellow mums with 
branched candelabra holding yel
low tapers.

Mrs. Fred Parker, the bride
groom’s sister, was pianist and 
played accompaniments for Mrs. 
Jeff Dean who sang “Ave Maria” 
and "Wedding Prayer.”

A reception was held at the 
home of the bride’s parents. The 
table arrangement included yel
low pompoms and yellow tapers. 
A tiered wedding cake was deco
rated with yellow rosebuds and 
topped with a miniature bride 
and groom.

The cake was served by Mrs. 
Parker and Mrs. Steward R. 
Evans. Presiding at the punch 
bowl were Mrs. Vaughan Davis 
and Miss Mildred Wallace. Miss 
Zelda Caraway was in charge of 
the bride’s book.

For her wedding trip the bride 
wore a blue velveteen suit with 
brotvn accessories. The couple 
left on a honeymoon to various 
parts of New Mexico, Arizona 
and Nevada They will reside in 
Robert Lee, having leased the S. 
E. Adams residence on the hill
top in the north part of town.

The bride graduated from Ro
bert Lee High School and has 
been employed in the office of 
the sheriff and tax assessor-col
lector.

T h e  bridegroom graduated 
from San Angelo High School 
and earned a degree of petro
leum engineer from the Univer
sity of Oklahoma at Norman. Be
fore taking up his university stu
dies he served two years in the 
U. S. Army. He is employed by 
Sun Oil Company at Silver.

-pOREMOST
T H I  G R E A T  N A M I  I N D A I R Y  P R O D U C T S

B I I X Y  IIU U H K S
CORK COUNTY DISTRIBUTOR

ORANGES - - 5 Lb. Bag 29c
GOLDEN FRUIT

BANANAS - - - - Lb. 10c

CELERY - - Cello Bag 23c

LARGE FIRM HEADS

LETTUCE - - - Lb. 10c

OCEAN SPRAY

CRANBERRY SAUCE - can 23c

All Brands

COFFEE Lb. 69c

Mr. and Mrs. Arlyn Simpson 
and Gary Simpson and family of 
Odessa were weekend guests in 
the parental home of Mr. and 
Mrs. V. H. Simpson. Arlyn and 
his wife have a new son, Randall 
Craig, seven weeks old.

Robert Lee Observer

Mrs. Addison Davis and little 
son, Burl, of San Angelo were 
guests here Tuesday ih the home 
of her grandparents, Mr. and 
Mrs. Henry Childress.

November 20, 1953

Me and Mrs. Jim Montgomery 
and daughter visited Robert Lee 
friends the last of the week. Jim 
is now employed as a civil ser
vice guard at the Pyote Air Base.

SALAD DRESSING - - - - 

CROWN BROOMS - - - -

CRUSHED PINEAPPLE - -

R .S .P . CHERRIES - No. 2 25c
WHITE SW AN

MINCE MEAT - 9 0z Pkg. 19c 

PUMPKIN - Lge No. 2*/2 Can 25c

BAKER’S Groc. & Mkt.

Dressed Turkeys 
4-H Blue Ribbon

DRESSED

FRYERS
LB.

55c
2 LB. BAG

SAUSAGE - - 89c
BALLARD

BISCUITS
2 CANS

25c

We Will Be Closed Thanksgiving. Nov. 26th

- - Pint 27c 

- - Each $1.09 

No. 2 Can 27c



ATTRACTIVE BANTLE above fireplace in ranch home of Mr. 
and Mrs. T. M. Wylie. Jr., northwest of Robert Lee. The two 
framed game bird pieces axe cross stitched handwork made by 
Mrs. Wylie. The Wylie home was visited during the HD ladies 
Achievement Tour.

LADIES ON TOUR—Coke County women are shown above 
as they started their Home Demonstration Club Achievement 
Tour last week. See accompanying news story.

ACHIEVEMENT TOUR ENJOYED BY 
HOME DEMONSTRATION CLUBS

Home Demonstration C l u b  
members made a tour, November 
12th, to see what the H. D. clubs 
and members had achieved in 19- 
53. Each club member had taken 
movable articles to one home for 
exhibit.

The first stop was at the home 
of Mrs. James Allen, Bronte. Af
ter enjoying the exhibits of club 
members, the group was served 
coffee and peanut butter muffins. 
The group then motored to the 
home of Mrs. J. W. Labenske, 
Hayrick Community, where ex
hibits were shown and the group 
enjoyed a covered dish luncheon.

The afternoon consisted of vis
its to the homes of Mrs. T. M. 
Wylie, Jr., Friendship Commun
ity. and Mrs. Green Preslar, San- 
co Communty. The Green Moun
tain Club invited the touwsts to

visit their redecorated commun
ity building for which club mem
bers have worked hard.

The following exhibits were 
shown during the tour: Nature 
pictures; recreation pictures ta
ken at the Women’s Encamp
ment; 4-H poster showing how 
club members helped 4-Hers; re
decorated and enlarged living 
rooms; re-upholstered furniture; 
drapes; sewing centers featuring 
tailored garments; feed sack dis
plays; linens; accessories; storage 
methods; quick breads; egg grad
ing center; flower arrangements; 
new fabrics; quilts; handwork; 
garden products; canned vege
tables, fruits, and preserves; 
handmade garments; new equip
ment added, rugs; example of a 
good breakfast; and frozen foods.

The tour was completed at the

APPLIANCES SYSTEMS
San Angelo Phone 4743

FRALEY & 
WARD, Inc.

Butane t

Distributors
Robert Lee Phone 154

SERVICE INSTALLATIONS
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b a p t is t  w. m. s.
Green Mountain Club and was 
served cake and punch by the 
club.

The tour was attended by the 
following ladies of the county: 
MmesL Tom Rives, Jr., T. M„ 
Wylie, Jr., Wilson Bryan, Frank 
Bryan, John Petty, Pat Rives, 
C. E. Arrott, Ina Hudgins, Ed 
Hickman, N. C. Pentecost, J. L. 
Reid, Douglas Gartman, Collins 
Sayner, O. R. McQueen, W. Hipp, 
J A. Waldrop, James Allen, J. 
W. Labenske. W. G. Cresap, R. S. 
Walton, Claude Gentry, Foy 
Moore, Ulmer Bird, Robert Wal
ker, Teddy Pitcock, Green Pres
lar, Crowley Harmon, Sam Dun
can and Wilbur Millican and the 
Misses Gladys Waldrop and Effie 
Carwile. The Home Demonstra
tion Agent. Jonell Black, accom
panied the group.

A famous artist, Van Gogh, cut 
off his cars as a gift for a young 
woman.

The Baptist Women’s Mission
ary Society met at 2 p.m. Mon
day at the Church in Robert Lee. 
Seven members were present for 
the study of foreign missions and 
a business meeting.

After the devotional given by 
Mrs. G. C. Allen, prayer was led 
by Mrs. S. R. Young. Next on

the program was the very inter
esting study of the book, “Let’s 
Listen,” by H. C. Goerner. Mrs. 
Allen was in charge of the dis
cussion of the first three chap
ters.

Mrs. Cumbie Ivey presided ov- 
<>r the business meeting in which 
the Lottie Moon Christmas pro
gram was planned. The meeting 
adjourned with prayer.

Butane Service Co.
STOVES - TANKS - SERVELS 

Prompt Service
Robert Lee 92 Phones Bronte 123

WANT

NEW "Spotlite" Dial . . .  station* 
selection at a glance, no stoop
ing.
NEW "Band-Sheir Speaker . . . 
swings up out of the cabinet 
with glorious FM sound directed 
right at you.
NEW “Bull’s-Eye” Turret Tuning 
. .  . flip just one dial and there's 
your station — perfect in picture 
and sound.

•  NEW Built-in UHF-VHF Antenna.
•  NEW Brilliant, furniture-styled 

cabinets.
All new and the best television 
news ever. For the utmost in per
formance, beauty and value see 
our 1954 Zenith models.

Extra Liberal 
Allowance for 
Your Old Set

Com. in, let u$ toll you what a 
good price you will rocoivo tor your 
old TV tot or radio at a trade-in. 
on o marvelous new Zenith.

Farris City Drug Store
Robert Lee, Texas '

r



Silver News
Open House in observance of 

rational Education Week was 
school last Friday after E 
observed at the Silver school 
last Friday afternoon. Donuts 
and coWee were served by the 
P. T. A. in the new cafeteria.

Mrs. J. Jameson has accepted a 
position as bookkeeper for her 
nephew, J. P. Jameson, who is 
engaged in oil field construction 
work here. ,

The R. B. Allens and Bob 
Odoms made a business trip to 
Sweetwater and visited the Bill 
Allens while there.

J. W. Brad ham is a new gas 
engineer at Sign's gasoline plant. 
He succeeds Drew Konnard, who 
transferred to Starr County.

Mrs. Bob Odom of Big Spryig 
was a weekend guest of her 
niece, Miss Violet Brown, one of 
the Silver teachers.

John Douglas, 10 year old son 
of Mr. and Mrs. J. B. Walker, Jr., 
underwent an appendectomy in 
a San Angelo hospital Saturday. 
He is making a good recovery.

Bob Edwards, Jameson gaso
line plant chief clerk, and Ho
race Murphy, foreman for Gas
oline Plant Construction, were 
among those who were initiated 
in the Shrine during the ceremo
nial Saturday. Four other em
ployees of Gasoline Plant Con
struction Co. also took the work.

Attending the Vincent Norman 
Peale lecture at San Angelo Col
lege last Tuesday night were 
Mmes. O. W. Newell, W. D. Da
vis, J. D. Gilbert and Ed Pace, 
Miss Beth Newell and Mr. anc. 
Mrs. W. L. Carr.

Aong those who attended the 
SMU-Arkansas football game in 
the Cotton Bowl Saturday were 
the Jake Higginbothams and the 
John Shimers.

Sun folks will honor the Bil 
Walker family with a farewell 
party at the Rec Hall Saturday 
night. Mr. Walker has been 
transferred to Scurry County.

W. S. Shingleton, Sun gang 
pusher here, has received a but
ton signifying his 25 years of 
service with Sun Oil Co. The 
gold pin with a sapphire set
ting was presented by Jake Hig
ginbotham, area supt.

Earl Boggus and family are on 
a week’s vacation.

Mrs. O. L. White is ill follow- 
in., the extraction of several 
teeth.

SCHOOL NOTES

Monday. Miss Darter is in 
charge. The question for debate 
is: Resolved, that the President 
shall be elected by a popular vote 
of the people.

On Wednesday afternoon, Nov. 
25, before the holiday vacation 
period begins, the 5th and 6th 
grades public school music class, 
assisted by the 3rd and 4th 
grades, will present a Thanksgiv
ing program. “Thanksgiving in 
Song ’ is the title. The public is 
invited.

GREEN MT. WHD CLUB
Green Mountain Home Demon

stration Club held its ragular 
meeting Nov. 16. Roll call was 
answered by naming suggestions 
for good grooming. Plans w ei/ 
discussed for our Christmas Par
ty. It was voted to buy some 
cooking utensil* and a sink for 
the kitchen in the Community 
Center. Miss Black, the county 
agent, demonstrated the art of 
good grooming and showed pic
tures on proper food diets. Eight 
members and tw’o visitors were 
present.

Virginia Dare was the first 
white child born in America.

Notes
From The

Oil Field
Sun 1 S. E. Adams, wildcat 12 

miles northwest of Robert Lee, 
drilling ahead Wednesday at 3,- 
020 feet in shale.

Kewanee 1 Wend-B, eight 
miles southeast of Robert Lee, 
has been completed for a daily 
flow of 140 barrels of oil, no 
water. Gauge was through a 10-

You Are Invited To 
Services at The

CHURCH OF CHRIST
In Robert Lee

SUNDAY SERVICES — Bible 
Study 10:15 to 10:55 a. m. Wor
ship at 11:00 A. M. Young Peo
ples Class at 6:00 P. M. Evening 
Worship at 7:00.

Mid-Week Bible Study 
Wednesdays at 7:00

OWEN COSGROVE, Minister
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64 inch choke. Tubing pressure 
275 pounds. Production is from 
the Cisco, with hole bottomed at 
3,607 feet. 1

S. E. Adams 1-A Phelan, west 
of Silver, drilling ahead after 
cementing surface casing at 459 
feet. Cactus Drilling Co. has the 
contract for several tests which 
Mr. Adams will drill on his Phe
lan lease.

Bobby Roberts has been em
ployed on the gas plant exten
sion project at Silver since he 
graduated from high school last 
spring. The son of Mr. and Mrs. 
Alton Roberts, Bobby is an elec
trician helper.

Billie Dove Allen visited over 
the weekend in the home of her 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. John Al
len. She is employed in Odessa.

S. E. ‘Skinny’ Adams
*

Oil Properties 
Insurance

Office in Cactus Hotel Annex 
SAN ANGELO TEXAS

The Ford Victoria • . . like other Fords . . . has 
hiilltiitht Crestmark Body, Full-Cirrlr Visibility, 
suspended pedals and Center-Fill Fueling.

Two fine cars 
for the price o f one

This is a busy week at the 
Robert Lee school. Six weeks 
tests have been seen on several 
teachers desks. This week marks 
the end of the second 6 weeks of 
the school term.

A Thanksgiving vacation is in 
stjbre for pupils and teachers. 
Classes will be dismissed at 2 p. 
m. Wednesday until the followr- 
ing Monday morning.

The two 1st grade rooms and 
the 2nd grade will give a pro
gram for the P. T. A. at 3 p. m. 
Thursday, Nov. 19. “Circus Day” 
is the appropriate title, for “ the 
family” beholds the wonders of 
the circus ring, including trained 
animals, bareback riders and the 
circus band. The 2nd grade cho
rus provides a musical back
ground for the performance.

On Friday morning, Nov. 20, at 
9 o’clock the program will be 
repeated for the entire grammar 
school.

One of the first graders, Betty 
Ann Hughes, daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. A. V. Hughes, has been ill 
with measles. Four children were 
absent Tuesday from the first 
grade because of illness.

The Robert Lee School Band 
will wind up its season of foot
ball activities with the game at 
Bronte Friday night. The pro
gram at Bronte between halves 
will have a “gay nineties" theme.
. A practice session for the de

bate team is scheduled for next

America’s "Worth 
two Fords

More” car is also one o f  America’s lowest priced . .  . 
cost you no more than one ordinary fine car.

T h e  Fo rd o r (a lio ve ) t ra v e l*  you 
’ ’ first c la * * "  . . . reduce* front 
c ik I roatl chock alone up to  H O 'j.

F .D .A .F .

*A h tn l Six, uith Orerdn'oe, non 
oner nil ot/ier mm in this ycnr'% 
\tnbittas h.conntrw Hun.

Fordomatic, Oncnlriir nml 
\lnilcr-<niitlr (wilier sterrmp 
optiimnl nt rrfru r>nl.

Only Ford in the low-price field offer* 
you a Y-8. Or, choose Ford’s Six, 

America’s most modem economical six.* 
Ford offer* power steering, too. Make* 
till parking and handling easier . . . safer.

You’d expect to pay costly-rar prices for 
the many costly ear advantage* you get in 
this year’s Ford. But Ford delivers these 
"U orth More" features for so little money, 

you can actually own /ico for the price 
you’d pay for one ordinary fine car.

I

IVEY MOTOR COMPANY
1

If y o u ’re i n t e r es t ed  in used  cars ,  be sure to see  our se l ec t ions !
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PERSONALS
Tommy Kirkpatrick returned 

Monday from a ten days’ visit 
with relatives in Iowa. He also 
stopped briefly with kinfolks in 
Kansas City and St. Joseph, Mo., 
and Pawnee City, Nebr.

J. A. Brown and Tommy Cole 
were here from Midland over the 
weekend. J. A. is employed by 
Carter Construction Co.

Robert Lee’s main business 
street was cleaned off Monday 
night by the Volunteer Fire De
partment. They used the pumper
truck and tire hose and did a 
good job.

Bill Toon Roach bagged a nice, 
small buck while deer hunting 
with a local party the first of the 
week in Mason County. They 
found deer very scarce. Others 
in the group were Delmir Shep
pard, J. C. Snead, Jr., Dr. J. D. 
McDaniel and F. C. Clark. Dr. 
MaDaniel returned home after 
hunting a few hours' Monday and 
Mr. Clark returned to the Bill 
Craddock Ranch near Medina 
where he and Mrs. Clark will 
spend the week.

Kaye Roberts was honored 
Nov. 5 with a party on her 4th 
birthday. Refreshments w e r e  
served to 33 children and 17 lad
ies. Kaye is the daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. Artell Roberts.

ALAMO THEATRE
ROBERT LEE, TEXAS

MOTION PICTURES ARE YOUR FINEST ENTERTAINMENT 
SHOW STARTS 6:15 P. M.—SUNDAY MATINEE 1:30 P. M.

FRIDAY AND SATURDAY. NOVEMBER 20 & 21 
Richard Conte, Viveca Lindfors, Barbara Britton in

“THE RAIDERS”
(Color by Technicolor) Also Cartoon & News
SUN., MON., TUES , NOV. 22, 23 . 24. Sun. Matinee 1:30, 3:10 

Don Tavlor, Leo Genn, Gene Barry, Elsa Lanchester in
“THE GIRINS OF PLEASURE ISLAND”

(In Technicolor) Also Cartoon
WEDNESDAY AND THURSDAY. NOVEMBER 25 & 26

Jennifer Jones, Charlton Heston, Karl Malden in
“RUBY GENTRY”

Also CartoonSpecials
SATURDAY & MONDAY

FLANNELETTE
Floral and Nursery Patterns

2 yards for $1.00

WASH CLOTHS 
10 for $1.00

BATH TOWELS
Solid Colors, 18 x 36 Inches

3 for $1.00

BED SPREADS
Cannon, full size, all colors

Each $4.95

80 SQUARE PRINTS
Checks, Floral, Stripes, Solids

3 yards $1.00

ROACH’S
Dry Goods

GIRLS WIN CAGE GAME
Robert Lee High School girls 

basket ball teams won two games 
from Norton here Tuesday night. 
Robert Lee A team gained a 21- 
14 victory, while the B team won 
20-16. Robert Lee girls will find 
stiff competition when they play 
at Lake View next Monday night.

Mrs. Inez Sullivan of Amarillo 
and Mrs. Paul Brown of San An
gelo were weekend guests in the 
John and Chism Brown homes.

Mrs. Fannie Green is spending 
the week at New- London with 
her son-in-law and daughter, Mr. 
and Mrs. John McCord. She went 
as far as Kilgore with Mrs. J. S. 
Gardner the last of the week.

Lyndon Waldrop, a student at 
jTexas Tech in Lubbock, spent 
the weekend at Hayrick with his 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. B. W. Wal
drop.

Buster Karris and Dick Skip- 
worth left Tuesday neon for a 
few days of deer hunting near 
Mason. They were joined by 
their wives the following day.

Want Ads
LANDING MATS—3 x 12 feet, 

70 pounds. Key Feed Store.
NOTICE

My place south of Robert Lee 
has been posted and $50 Reward 
will be paid for the arrest and 
conviction of any person or per
sons trespassing upon my prop
erty without permission.

—Fred McDonald, Jr.
FOR SALE — The R. C. Rob

erts home. Good 5-room modern 
house built five years ago, two 
big lots, well located on pave
ment. See Alton Roberts. 20tf

FISHING Tackle headquarters, 
Lone Star Aluminum Boats and 
everything needed by fishermen 
and campers. LEEPER Supply
Co.

FOR SALE—320 acres catclaw 
cotton land, 200 acres in culti
vation. Creek bottom gramma 
grass pasture. No house but fine 
land and worlds water. $100 per 
acre. Possession Jan. 1st. BOB 
MANUEL, Colorado City, Texas.

23w3c
Building Materials — Cement 

and Paint. Tha right materials 
at the right price. McDonald 
Lumber Co.. Robert Lee. Texaa.

SEWING MACHINES
Representative for World Fam

ous Necchi and Elna machines 
will be in Bronte every Monday 
for demonstrations or informa
tion. Call Mrs. Hughes at 141, 
Robert Lee or write Necchi Sew
ing Circle, 2214 West Beaure
gard, San Angelo. 4tc

PAINT — Pittsburgh Rubber
ized Satin Finish Wallhide for 
all inside work. Use it on 
per, wallboard, wood, cement, 
anything. Dries in 15 minutes.— 
LEEPER SUPPLY CO.

MALE HELP WANTED
Make $75 and UP every week. 

Full or part time. Take orders 
for America’s largest selling, na
tionally advertised LIQUID FER
TILIZER. No investment. Write 
“Na-Churs” Plant Food Co., 233 
Monroe St., Marion, Ohio. 22w3c

LANDING MATS—3 x 12 feet, 
70 pounds. Key Feed Store.

UPHOLSTERING & FURNI- 
TURE REPAIRS — We are pre
pared to do all kinds of Uphol
stering and Furniture Repair 
Work. Will pickup and deliver 
anywhere jn town. — MRS. ROY 
TAYLOR.

A E R O M O T O R  Windmills 
woodrod, cylinders and fittings 
necessary to complete your water 
job. LEEPER SUPPLY CO.

FOOD SALE
Fresh, Ripe PoundTOMATOES *k
East Texas Pound

YAMS 8c
Nice, crisp Large Stalk

CELERY 19c
2 CANS

CRANBERRY SAUCE - 35c
SCOTT'S
TOILET TISSUE - 2 Rolls 25c
DRIED CANNED
BLACKEYED PEAS - - 8c
BORDEN'S
MINCE MEAT - 9 Oz. Pkg, 29c

All Popular Brands

Coffee
Pound

69c
Gold Medal

Flour
25 lb bag

1.89
SW EL-FUDGE MIX - - 29c
T I R A V 'Q

VIENNA SAUSAGE - can 19c

PICKLES, Diamond • Qt. Jar 19c

ALLSWEET OLEO - Lb. 27c

Nice lean Pound

Pork Chops 59c
Canadian Style Pound

BACON 77c
Pure Meat Pound

BOLOGNA 43c
CLOSED THURSDAY NOV. 26

FOR THANKSGIVING

ROBERTS
GROCERY & MARKET


